PEMBROKE DOCK TOWN COUNCIL
Planning Committee

Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 24" October 2017
at Pembroke Dock Town Council Offices.

Present: Councillors: G Manning, J McNaughton, M Colgan, G Goff
Apologies: Councillors: M Murton, Dilys Burrell, G Anderson

In attendance: Amanda Hart — Administrative Support Officer
The following applications were considered by the Planning Committee:

17/0660/PA Conversion of Attic to Create Bedrooms and

Bathroom.
41 North Street, Pembroke Dock, Pembrokeshire. SA72 6QT

The Planning Committee reviewed the above application and recommended that it should
not be supported for the following reason:

As per refusal of planning permission dated 30" August 2017, although new plans have
been submitted the “"bulkiness” statement is still an issue.

17/0685/PA Demolition of Existing Garages/Storage Facility and
Replacement with New Double Garage with Home

Office/Hobby Room Above,
27 Pembroke Street, Pembroke Dock, Pembrokeshire. SA72

6XH

The Planning Committee reviewed the above application and recommended that it should
not be supported for the following reasons:

The Planning Committee are concerned that this application does not fully satisfy all
conditions referred to within the Design and Access Statement.

The main concern is in respect of the first floor Hobby Room, for which numerous
activities are proposed, all of which will result in waste materials liquids or otherwise,
particularly toxic waste in respect of dyeing processes, for which no provision or detail
has been provided for storage and disposal.

It could well be that a hobby could develop into a full time business, or the area being
converted to residential at a later date without any notification, which must be avoided
with suitable conditions attached to any decision.



17/0686/CA Demolition of Existing Garages/Storage Facility and
Replacement with New Double Garage with Home

Office/Hobby Room Above.
27 Pembroke Street, Pembroke Dock, Pembroke Dock. SA72

6XH

The Planning Committee reviewed the above application and recommended that it should
not be supported for the following reason:

The Planning Committee are concerned that this application does not fully satisfy all
conditions referred to within the Design and Access Statement.

The main concern is in respect of the first floor Hobby Room, for which numerous
activities are proposed, all of which will result in waste materials liquids or otherwise,
particularly toxic waste in respect of dyeing processes, for which no provision or detail
has been provided for storage and disposal.

It could well be that a hobby could develop into a full time business, or the area being
converted to residential at a later date without any notification, which must be avoided

with suitable conditions attached to any decision.

There being no further business the Meeting was closed.



